Beaumont Primary School November 2022 Newsletter

Beaumont Primary School Vision

The Beaumont family endeavors to create a love of lifelong learning, grow healthy resilient minds and develop aspirational future citizens. Our children will make a difference by leading by example, showing tolerance and compassion within a diverse world and being an active and valuable part of society.

Mission Me!

The children have worked really hard on their missions! On Friday 16th December, they presented their showcase to an audience! We were

delighted to welcome back some pupils from Thornleigh who watched lots of the presentations across school!





Goodbye

At the end of this half term we say goodbye to our lunchtime supervisor, Mrs Whaite. She has been at Beaumont for 24 years!

Throughout her time here she has looked after hundreds of children! We would like to wish her lots of happiness in her retirement and thank her for her wonderful service to our school and community!

New Year New Timings for 2022!

Just to remind everyone, when we return in the new year the school starting time will have changed and with it, some morning protocols. The door will open at 8.25am. The children will line up on the playground (they will know where to go). The teachers will come out to lead the line into school and the doors will be closed at 8.30am promptly, when registration will take place. If you are here after the door shuts, we cannot open it and you will have to walk round to the main office to enter. If you have any messages for the class teacher, please contact the office or email parents@beaumont.bolton.sch.uk and they will get back to you.



Keeping Children Safe

Check the Website for the Online Safety newsletters for the past term. They give real practical advice on how to stay safe online.

Parent Partnership

Thank you for all your support with pre-learning/home learning. Your support at home really does make the difference. Keep your children learning over the holidays by looking at the knowledge organisers and the plans for Spring Term.

Governor Impact

We are asked by governors:

How do we promote good attendance?

We explained about the new system in assembly and how we support families who have children with low attendance.

If you need support—just ask!

PSA POWER!

We would like to thank all our wonderful parents for their support to our thriving PSA! You have raised a massive amount of money this term and this has helped to fund our new library and coaches for some trips. As well as raising valuable money for your children, it is an opportunity for families and children to participate in lots of amazing experiences! Our next project is to purchase some new iPads for our children. Our next meeting is on 16th January, so please come along and help us plan our next event!



Music at Beaumont!



As well as all the lovely concerts in school, Year 4 and Year 5 got the opportunity to go to the Mayor's Christmas concert on 2nd December. Elliot from Year 5 said, "It was an honour to be invited and we all had a great time." Anas from Year 5 commented, "I enjoyed playing the maraca and joining in." Arissa from Year 5 said, "The Mayor's Christmas concert filled me with lots of joy and happiness!"



Beaumont Choir

On 12th December at Unibol stadium, the Beaumont choir joined other schools and the Bolton community to take part in the Guinness World Record attempt. They performed to a massive audience and represented the school so brilliantly. The children were able watch other singers perform and enjoyed spending time with other schools from the Bolton community. Well done Beaumont choir!







Christmas Shows

We have had lots of shows happening this half term on the countdown to Christmas. Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 did an amazing job with their performances. We also watched Year 3 and Year 5 alongside the choir present their musical showcase on 7th December! We ended the year with a Bolton Music Service showcase where our children learning to play an instrument had an opportunity to shine! Well done to all the children and staff who made this possible.







Christmas Festivities

We have had a wonderful last few days in school . The children all had their class Christmas parties on Monday and on Tuesday, the children watched the "Robin Hood" pantomime!











A message from Professor

David Hopkins



Educational Enhancement

Educationally, I found the day very stimulating and believe that something very constructive will arise from our discussions. Thank you all for your insight and professionalism. And Stacey and Dale, do thank your staff once again for sharing their excellent practice with us.





A message from Helen Bradford-Keegan Foundation Head of Educational Research and Innovation, Bolton School.

I would like to thank both the staff and pupils at Beaumont, not only for their warm welcome earlier this month, but also for the wonderful insight into the innovative work they are doing. We came as part of a peer group of colleagues working together on developing teaching and learning using research practices in the classroom. We spent the day in the classrooms and then once the pupils had left, the staff showcased some of the research they had undertaken this year, in areas as diverse as the use of models in mathematics to building collaboration in the classroom.

We were most impressed seeing pupils from Reception to Year 6 engaged in metacognition, reflecting on how they were learning, as much as what they were learning. We enjoyed seeing how confident pupils were in problem solving, self-direction and target setting. Their ability to engage in mature teamwork was equally impressive. These skills are setting them up well as successful learners both at primary school, and later when they join secondary school. In my own school, Bolton School, we value this preparation and it is good to know what we can expect from children coming to us from Beaumont.

These are a few messages from our partners from our Laboratory School status following a peer review in early December.



A message from Chris Bingley Assistant Head of Thornleigh Salesian College.



Thanks for giving me the privilege of spending time in your excellent school, with your superb staff and fantastic students on Tuesday. I learned so much about effective school improvement. I admire how coaching and metalearning have created a culture of purpose, independence and learning.

Some highlights of the visit were:

*Peer coaching taking place was excellent - that students were able to plan, organise and evaluate their own learning in such a detailed way can be no accident. *The standard of the work that I sampled in exercise books was excellent. I spoke to a couple of students about their learning and they were so confident in connecting reading with the task.

*The best thing about the classrooms are that you see the product of the culture of the school built throughout the years. If these students are the advert for who you are sending into the community - you aren't going too far wrong.







Community Cohesion at Beaumont!

We continue to work closely with our feeder schools! This term Year 6 have worked closely with Bolton School and on 2nd December, they visited for the morning to take part in a cookery and textile session. The children had a wonderful time working alongside the staff and learning new skills! Eesa said, "The time I spent at Bolton School was tremendous. I wish I could go again. The biscuits were also delicious!" Raha commented, "Bolton School is brilliant and breathtaking. I loved the opportunity to bake and create my own purse during a textile lesson. The staff were wonderful," Rhys said, "My experience was inspiring!"

Spring Term Dates for your Diary

Monday 9th January 2023 @8.25am	School begins (please line up with your class on the play- ground at 8.25am and wait to be collected by the class teach- er)
Tuesday 10th January	Paramedics to visit Reception class
Tuesday 10th January	Great Fire of London workshop with Year 2
Week beginning 16th January	Extra curricular clubs begin
Monday 16th January @ 8.45am	PSA meeting (all welcome!)
Wednesday 18th January @ 9.30am	Busy Bees sessions begin (5 week block)
Tuesday 24th January	Dentist to visit Reception class
Tuesday 31st January	Year 1 trip to Clitheroe Castle
Thursday 16th February	Parent conferences
Friday 17th February @ 8.45am	Year 5 class assembly
Friday 17th February	Year 6 Bolton School Maths Challenge!
Friday 17th February	School finishes for half term break

Merry Christmas

We would like to take this opportunity to wish all our Beaumont family a wonderful Christmas break with their families. We wish you peace, health and happiness and look forward to seeing you all in 2023 for a wonderful new year!

